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Dear Parents/Carers

Well, I really can’t believe we’ve just started our second term here at Grove – the first term went so quickly and I enjoyed every single minute of it!  It has been such a delight to get to know your children, what an amazing group of children they are – so polite and well-mannered.   I love chatting to them around school, finding out what they have been up to - they have such great personalities and really brighten my day. 

Some of you will know that although I have worked at an infant school for the last 8 years, I began my teaching career working with juniors, so it has been especially nice to get back to working with older pupils.  

We had so many special events last term, with your children giving me a feeling of immense pride.   All year groups went out on some exciting trips, and as always, the centre staff and general public always remark on the outstanding behaviour of our pupils, they are a credit to you all!  Other moments that have made me proud are watching our choir perform at the Victoria Hall, as part of the City Music School junior schools choir; hearing about the success and sportsmanship of our football team; watching the incredibly moving remembrance day assembly (not a dry eye in the house!); the Year 3 harvest festival; our school council attending the Local Democracy day; and our Year 5 children attending the taster day at Birches Head High School.   

Our children deserve a special mention for their fabulous performances in the Christmas concerts.  I know that you will be just as proud of them as I am; they really wowed us all and certainly put us all in the Christmas spirit. 

I was also very proud to present five ‘ESPRIT Community Hero’ awards.  These are new this year and were awarded to Lizzie Day (year 5), Riley Day (Northwood Broom Academy), Katie Egan (former Grove pupil), Kassie Day (former Grove pupil) and Ruben Carr (year 4).   They were awarded for outstanding community spirit.   You may have been aware that over the summer, some equipment was stolen from an ambulance; our first 4 heroes found the equipment and alerted the police so that it could be returned.   Ruben sold some of his toys and went to treat himself in Hanley.  When he saw a homeless man and his dog, he promptly changed his mind and bought a drink and snack for both.  What amazing young people we have!    

You will all know from my letter before Christmas that we are disappointed with the results achieved by last year’s Year 6 students at Grove.  I want to reassure you again that we are working incredibly hard to do everything that we can to raise attainment.  We are clearly focussed on making improvements to teaching, learning and assessment across the school to ensure that all pupils reach their potential.  Thanks to the parents who were able to meet with me to discuss their concerns relating to the letter and apologies that it was at short notice.  We are just collating the feedback from this meeting, in the form of questions that were raised, along with our responses, and will send this out very shortly. Our ethos is always to be honest, and I can assure you that we are always keen to hear feedback from parents and will always endeavour to address any issues arising.   With this in mind, I am planning a second parents’ meeting to update parents further on the progress that we are making.   In the meantime, please continue to use your child’s communication diary as the first means for communicating with school.  

Last term has seen the establishment of our Parent’s Forum.  This is a group of parents who meet regularly to debate issues related to school improvement, such as sharing their feedback on our policies and practices (behaviour policy, attendance initiatives, etc.).  This feedback is invaluable in ensuring that we listen to parents’ voices to inform our decisions.  The Forum also have the role of supporting the school in many ways, such as helping to organise fundraising, helping with school displays, helping on school trips, etc.  I would like to say a massive ‘thank you’ to Forum members for their support last term, we are so lucky to have you all, and your support is very much appreciated.  If you are interested in joining the Parents’ Forum, please put a note in your child’s communication diary and Miss Scally will be in touch.  

Along with our priority around raising attainment, we have also been working hard on improving attendance levels.  Some of you may have met our Education Welfare Officer, Craig Manifold, who is working with us.  I am delighted to say that we are seeing an impact of our hard work, as attendance is steadily rising.  It is currently 95.1%. However, this is still a long way away from our target of 96%, so please do keep supporting us by ensuring that your child comes to school every day, on time. 

I would like to finish by thanking you all again for your support, it is greatly appreciated.  We will continue to work hard to communicate effectively with you to build a trusting partnership between home and school to provide the very best opportunities for your children.  Looking forward to another great term working together to give our children the best possible education. 

Very best wishes 

Mrs S Carrigan

Academy Principal
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